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PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FAITH ALIVE GATHERING – MAY 14TH  
Much has happened since the beginning of our age 
55+ group at Beautiful Savior called “Faith Alive”. 
Although we were able to meet a couple of times late 
last year, we have not met recently.  We are looking 
forward to getting together again on Saturday, May 
14th in our new Fellowship Hall at Beautiful Savior. We 
will begin at 4:30 p.m. with a devotion and a planning 
meeting. That will be followed by food and fellowship. 
An assortment of subs and drinks will be provided. 
Those attending may help fill out the menu by bringing 
a side dish or dessert.  After dinner, the fellowship will 
continue with BINGO.  We are looking forward to once 
again having regular meetings with activities that are of 
interest to the group. Please contact Danny or Charlotte 
Hundley if you plan to attend on the 14th. If you cannot 
attend but wish to be a part of future activities, let us 
know that too.  
 
 

WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY 
IT IS BACK! Thursday Evening Women’s Bible Study will 
resume meeting at BSLC Thursday, June 2 at 7 pm. We 
will be using a Bible study from the LWML Quarterly at 
each meeting. You can review the Bible studies 
available from current and past issues by visiting 
www.lwml.org/bible-studies-quarterly. If you are 
interested or have more questions, contact Lisa Gruhn.  
 
THIS WEEK IN SUNDAY SCHOOL 
In this lesson, we look at the familiar story of the 
shepherd boy David fighting against the Philistine 
giant, Goliath. David’s seemingly impossible victory 
shines a new light on Good Friday and the seeming 
impossibility of Jesus defeating our greatest enemies, 
armed with nothing but a cross made of wood. 
 
WORSHIP RESOURCES 
 
Lectionary Images for May 8th      
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-
content/uploads/2022/05/2022-05-08_childrens-
worship-notes.pdf  
 
Children’s Worship Notes May 8th  
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-
content/uploads/2022/05/2022-05-08_childrens-
worship-notes.pdf  
    

WOMEN’S MINISTRIES 
 

LWML - LUTHERAN WOMEN IN MISSION 
Congratulations to Christy McCombs! She was elected 
as Vice President of Organizational Resources for the 
LWML Kansas District along with Relda Galli, Treasurer; 
Julie Hatesohl, Vice President of Gospel Outreach; 
Sarah Kloepfer; Vice President of Special Focus 
Ministries; Cathi Temple, Vice President of Christian 
Life; Rev. John Werner, Jr. Pastoral Counselor.  
 
LWML Kansas District Convention 
At the LWML Kansas District convention, voters 
selected the mission grants and committed to fund 
$43,000 in mission grants and $40,000 in Student 
Financial Aid in the next two years.  $5200 from a 
Mission Grant Endowment Fund will provide additional 
support!  God's Gracious Gift Fund recipients were also 

Please click on the link https://bit.ly/3vJDErk or scan 
the QR code at the top to start your VBS 
registration. 

http://www.lwml.org/bible-studies-quarterly
mailto:lisa.gruhn@gmail.com
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/2022-05-08_childrens-worship-notes.pdf
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/2022-05-08_childrens-worship-notes.pdf
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/2022-05-08_childrens-worship-notes.pdf
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/2022-05-08_childrens-worship-notes.pdf
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/2022-05-08_childrens-worship-notes.pdf
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/2022-05-08_childrens-worship-notes.pdf
https://bit.ly/3vJDErk
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chosen. $22,034 for those will be paid out in the next 
few weeks. 
 

Elise Kammeyer and Allison Maschhoff were our zone 
Young Women Representatives. Ask them about their 
experience!   
 

Thanks to everyone who provided prayer support, 
family support, and donations of items, time, talent, 
and treasure in serving the Lord with gladness! 
 

MISSIONS 

FINS OR FEATHERS CHALLENGE - GOAL 500 
Fins or Feathers ------- It is your choice!  Tuna Lunch-
to-Go or Chicken Salad Snack Kits.  The boxes work best 
– the tuna/chicken with crackers only (no fruit cup or 
cookie included) – any brand. These lunch kits are one 
of the food items included in sack lunches given to 
those in need by MLM (Metro Lutheran Ministry in 
Kansas City, Mo.)  The assembly of the sack lunches will 
be a Mission project at VBS this coming June.  We are 
expecting 250 children to take part in the activities at 
VBS.  The 500 lunches would be such a blessing to those 
who are experiencing food insecurity.  You may be a 
part of reaching this goal by providing these essential 
protein items for the sack lunches. The display will be 
in the hallway leading to the new building or you may 
put your donations in the large wooden box in the 
narthex.  Any questions, contact Charlotte Hundley or 
Kerri Schlef. 
 
PIONEER TRAIL BACKSNACK PROGRAM  
THANK YOU for all your donations for the Pioneer Trail 
Backsnack program.  The school year is coming to an 
end soon.  Your support has been a blessing to the 
students who were able to take extra food home on the 
weekends. 
 

We will resume our donations when the new school 
year starts.  They may ask for different food items next 
year, but cereal will be one of them. 
 

If you have already bought items for this year, please 
bring them.  They will be used to finish this year.  Thank 
you again. 
 
 
 
 

PRESCHOOL NEWS 
 

MOTHER’S DAY TEA 
Our Pre-K children and moms were excited to celebrate 
Mother’s Day early on Friday with our annual Mother’s 
Day Tea this Friday, May 6th.  The children made their 
mothers special hats, gifts, and fun cards.  We’re so 
blessed to be able to use our new Fellowship Hall for 
this annual event!   
TEACHER APPRECIATION WEEK 
Next week is Teacher Appreciation Week at BSLP.  Our 
staff will be treated throughout the week by our 
children and families.  The Preschool Board is also 
putting together a teacher luncheon in the middle of 
the week.  We LOVE our BSLP team of teachers and 
thank God for all the hard work again this year! 
 
SPRING PROGRAM 
All our preschool classes have been practicing their 
songs for our Spring Program on Monday, May 
16th.  This year we will be able to have an in-person 
event with one BIG program in our new 
building.  Construction continues in our northeast and 
northwest classrooms for bathroom installations so 
that Preschool and MDO classes can be added in these 
two spaces.  We are so thankful for Randy and Glenda 
Schmidgall and our Trustees Chair, Pam Wellons, for 
their hard work on this project! 
 

STEWARDSHIP 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Grace is defined as God’s unmerited and underserved 
favor.  God’s grace is our foundation.  We are saved by 
grace through faith (Ephesians 2:8).  The Apostle Paul 
tells us that we are recipients of God’s abundance of 
grace through Jesus.  “Through [Jesus] we have also 
obtained access by faith into this grace in which we 
stand, and we rejoice in hope of the glory of God” 
(Romans 5:2).  God’s grace never stops working in our 
lives.  As we abide in Jesus, He is producing fruit in our 

CHRISTIAN STEWARDS  
ADOPT A SENSIBLE LIFE- 
STYLE, LIVING AS GIVERS, 
NOT TAKERS. 
 

“Freely you have received, freely 
give” (Matthew 10:8 NIV). 
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lives (John 15:4-5).  Using our time, talents, and money 
faithfully is a fruit of God’s grace.  God wants us to stand 
firm in His grace and to trust Him who enables us to 
bear fruit. 
 

Members and Visitors, please 
remember to register your 

attendance for May 8th 

 
 
 
 
 

Our Worship for 05-01-22  
10:00am 342 
 
Offerings                                                                     $17,148 
 
Trusting Hearts                                                          $8,581   
Offerings do not include any Electronic Contributions 

 
CALENDAR THIS WEEK 

Sunday, May 8th   
8:00am – Worship w/ Comm. & live streamed 
9:30am – Education Hour Live & Streamed 
10:45am – Worship w/Communion 
1:00pm – Music Prep 
3:00pm – 6th Grade Bell Trio Rehearsal  
4:00pm – Youth Choir until 4:45pm 

 5:00pm – Beata Handbells until 5:45pm 
6:00pm – Evening worship w/Communion  

(masks required) 
Monday, May 9th  

 TEACHER APPRECIATION WEEK  
   8:15am – Preschool 
 8:45am – Beautiful Moms in Christ  
 12:15pm – Preschool 

 6:00pm – Saving Grace Practice 
 6:30pm – Trustees Meeting 
 7:30pm – Circle of Hope Zoom Meeting 
Tuesday, May 10th        
 8:15am - Preschool 
 9:00am – Organist Practice 

 12:15pm – Preschool 
 6:30pm – Board of Elders 
Wednesday, May 11th      
 6:30am – Men’s Bible Study until 7:30am 
 8:15am - Preschool  
 9:00am – Organist Practice 
 12:15pm – Preschool 
Thursday, May 12th   
 8:15am - Preschool 
 12:15pm – Preschool 
Friday, May 13th   
 8:15am – Preschool  
 10:00am - Pre-K Preschool Mother’s Day Tea 
 12:15pm – Preschool 
Saturday, May 14th      
 8:30am – Altar Guild Prep until 9:30am 
Sunday, May 15th  

8:00am – Worship w/ Comm. & live 
streamed/Booth Baptism 

9:30am – Education Hour Live & Streamed 
10:45am – Worship w/Communion/Thomas 

Baptism 
1:00pm – Music Prep 
3:00pm – 6th Grade Bell Trio Rehearsal  
4:00pm – Youth Choir until 4:45pm 
6:00pm – Evening worship w/Communion    
(masks required) 

 
Birthdays: 
May 8 Tyler Enserro, Brett Clark, Trisha Hunter & 
Michael Chapa 
May 9 Sophia Flores, Jeff Seutter & Beth Travis  
May 10 David Seutter, David Wellons, Trisha Shiever & 
Eric Domsch 
May 11 Marcus Taege & Olivia Bodenstab 
May 13 Bruce Lurtz 
May 14 Ann Campbell  
 
Anniversaries 
May 9 Al & Rayema Martin Sr. 52 years 
May 14 Jere & Sharon Brandt 42 years


